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14th October 2022 

Dear parents/carers 

From Monday 17th October, the school will move into its final phase of building 

work when Portakabin and Keo will remove the building site from the field and 

repair and seed the area to lay it back to grass. 

We hope that this will be completed next week and during half term, however, 

we are reliant on good weather so we are aware there could be delays. 

There will be an impact on the school next week, particularly the Lower School 

Playground. A track way will be laid on Monday from the large gates, all the way 

across the playground, to the field. Please see the diagram below: 

 

The children will still have a large area to play on as we have asked for gates to 

be put in the fencing to allow children across. These will be locked during 

lessons and we will supervise them during break and lunchtime. 

There will be an impact on arrival and dismissal for Year 3 and 4. The morning 

of Monday 17th October will be as normal. In the afternoon, Year 3 will be as 



normal but Year 4 will need to be collected from next to the MUGA. The 

MUGA collection point is highlighted here: 

 

For the rest of the week, Year 3 and 4 children will need to line up in the 

morning at their entrance doors. Dismissal will be as normal for Year 3 and Year 

4 by the MUGA. 

Once the fencing is up on Monday, I will record a video and send this out 

showing the changes in routine. 

We apologise for the disruption that this may cause, however, it is important to 

get the field back in use for the children. 

Yours sincerely 

 

E J Savage 

Headteacher 

 


